NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL

MEETING

THURSDAY, AUGUST 11, 2022, IN PERSON AT TOWN HALL

ATTENDANCE – Council members present in person - President Nancy Crocker, Vice-President Jane Gore, Councilmember Anna Hofstetter, Councilmember Tyra Miller, and Councilmember David Rudd. Also, in attendance - Town Manager Sandie Jones, Police Chief Heather Burris, and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

OPENING THE MEETING – called to order by President Crocker at 6:20 pm. She advised that agenda item #2 will not be discussed since a letter has already gone by Bob Kirlin.

Vice-President Gore made a motion to approve the amended agenda. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

1. 2023 BUDGET WORK SESSION

President Crocker went over the Bucket Worksheet that she and Town Consultant Norton created. Clerk-Treasurer Young then presented each Councilmember and Department Heads with the Aim 2023 Budget Bulletin. She went over the budget deadline dates and the Council set the next budget work session for September 6, 2022, at 6:00pm.

The Council recessed at 7:06pm and were back in session at 7:12pm.

The Clerk-Treasurer presented the draft 2023 general fund budget to go through line item by line item. The Council, Clerk-Treasurer and Department Heads contributed to the estimated budget numbers.

Clerk-Treasurer Young will make the proposed changes to the draft general fund and will provide the updated version before the next budget work session.

2. ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

Clerk-Treasurer Young advised the Council that the County Clerk needs to know if the Town will be conducting the 2023 Town Election. Discussion regarding the financial requirements and they approximately will be the same no matter which entity conducts the election. Vice-President Gore made a motion to conduct our own 2023 Town Election. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. Vice-President Gore, Councilmember Hofstetter, Councilmember Miller, and Councilmember Rudd were in favor of the motion. President Crocker was opposed.

Discussion about the worn-out permit parking signs at the Town Hall parking lot. The Council agreed to take them down.

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING AUGUST 11, 2022

The meeting was adjourned by President Crocker at 7:50pm.

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

President Nancy Crocker

Vice-President Jane Gore

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Tyra Miller

Councilmember David Rudd